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75th OREGON LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY - 2009 Regular Session MEASURE: HB 2206
STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY CARRIER: Sen. Kruse
Senate Committee on Health Care & Veterans Affairs

REVENUE: No revenue impact
FISCAL: No fiscal impact
Action: Do Pass
Vote: 5 - 0 - 0

Yeas: Bates, Kruse, Morrisette, Morse, Monnes Anderson
Nays: 0
Exc.: 0

Prepared By: Robert Shook, Administrator
Meeting Dates: 5/5

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES: Prohibits child care providers whose licenses are denied, suspended, revoked or
voluntarily surrendered in lieu of legal action from continuing to care for children or operating a preschool. Prevents
individuals who are denied, suspended or removed from the Criminal History Registry for cause from providing care to
children or operating a preschool.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
• Clarification of Criminal History Registry
• Exemptions in current statute regulating licensure of child care and preschool programs
• Removal from Criminal History Registry loophole

EFFECT OF COMMITTEE AMENDMENT: No amendment.

BACKGROUND: The Oregon Employment Department (OED) has statutory authority to license and regulate
individuals and facilities that provide child care in the state. State law requires individuals who live, work or frequently
visit childcare facilities to enroll in the Criminal History Registry before having unsupervised contact with children.

The OED Childcare Division performs quarterly criminal history checks and has the authority to remove individuals
from the registry for cause. Currently, a child care facility’s license may be denied, revoked, or suspended for violating
or not complying with licensing requirements, including enrollment in the registry. Oregon’s child care statutes, (ORS
657A.030, .250, and .450) are intended to ensure the health and safety of children but, according to OED, exemptions of
care for “up to three children” from licensing and regulation allows individuals who have lost their license or been
removed from the Criminal History Registry for cause, to continue to care for children.

House Bill 2206 defines these individuals and facilities as “child care” bringing them under the division’s regulatory
authority and making them subject to penalties for continuing to care for children.


